AAPS-UK memorandum

to: AAPS-UK Executive Committee

from: Christina M. Charriez, AAPS-UK Secretary

Phone: 257-2560

E-mail: cmchar0@pop.uky.edu

subject: Minutes: Executive Committee Meeting on 7/18/01

date: 7/18/01

A meeting of the Executive Committee was held on 7/18/01 at 9 am.

Members of the Executive Committee present:

Josh Ayers, Chair Christina Charriez, Secretary

Bethel Sharma, Vice-Chair Scott Webb, Past-Chair

Josh Ring, Treasurer Leigh Verbois, GPC Representative

Chandra Patel, Historian

Faculty Advisor: Dr. DeLuca

Student Activities:

- The annual graduate faculty and student picnic/softball game is scheduled for Monday, August 20, 2001 at Woodland Park. UK-AAPS will provide fried chicken, drinks and eating utensils. Game time will be 5pm. A university van will be reserved to obtain food items. Advertising to first year students will be a priority and will involve placing flyers in student mailboxes. We plan to obtain the names of first year student buddies in order to contact them regarding the picnic and transportation, so they can share the information with the new students.
- The organization of a bowling night will be postponed until early in the fall semester. It will be scheduled for a short time just after the picnic.
- The Lexington Legends Baseball outing will be held on August 2, 2001

Post Graduate Conference:

- AAPS-UK has decided to move the Post Graduate Conference to May 9-10 or 16-17, 2002 in order to better accommodate the schedules of faculty, students and alumni.
- The Division has expressed interest in honoring Dr. Digenis, who will be retiring, at the conference. A tentative plan includes reserving the first morning of the conference for seminars given by Dr. Digenis and his students, and a guest speaker followed by a ceremony at the luncheon. The Committee would like to obtain a second keynote speaker for Friday. We will no longer be able to coordinate the Guttman lecturer with the conference due to moving the event to May.

1 of 2 7/7/2011 4:10 PM

• The Chair and other members of the Committee are interested in future fundraising including finding drug industry sponsors for the event.

Activities To Be Completed:

- 1. Send an email to the student body in order to determine how many are interested in attending a Lexington Legends play-off baseball game on August 2, 2001. Reservations will then be made.
- 2. Reserve the Young library auditorium for the new Post Graduate Conference tentative dates.
- 3. Compare pricing for hotel accommodations and reserve a block of 20-30 rooms for the new May Post Graduate Conference dates.
- 4. Call Woodland Park to determine if reserving a baseball diamond for the picnic is necessary.
- 5. Reserve a university van for the picnic.
- 6. Plan another meeting in August for the Executive Committee.
- 7. Organize a meeting with the student body next week: COP T-shirts will be on the agenda.

2 of 2 7/7/2011 4:10 PM